European Parliament Resolution with recommendations to the Commission on the European Private Company Statute

1.
Rapporteur: Klaus-Heiner Lehne (PPE-DE/DE)

2.
EP reference number: A6-0434/2006 / P6-TA-PROV(2007)0023
3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 1 February 2007
4.
Subject: Statute for a European Private Company
5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the Resolution and its requests:
The European Parliament requests the Commission to submit a legislative proposal on the Statute for a European Private Company (EPC) in the course of the year 2007 and to draw up the proposal in accordance with the detailed recommendations on the content of the requested proposal, annexed to the Resolution.

In particular, the Parliament suggests that the EPC statute should:

· be easily accessible to small and medium sized enterprises engaged in cross-border business (given that the existing European Company Statute is available mainly for large companies);

· provide for a simple uniform European company statute, based as far as possible on Community law;

· give flexibility to founders of the EPC as regards its internal organisation;

· give companies the possibility to transform their businesses (by means of mergers, relocation of registered offices or change of the form of a company);
· ensure that the interests of the company's creditors are duly protected and the security of business transactions is not undermined;

· ensure that workers' rights on consultation and participation are properly safeguarded.

6.
Reply to the requests and overview of the actions taken by the Commission or outlook of those actions which the Commission intends to take:
The Commission has taken note of the Parliament's Resolution. Before any initiative can be adopted, the Commission, in accordance with the better regulation principles, has to carry out a detailed impact assessment, considering possible alternatives, as well as examining the added value that an EPC statute could bring. The Commission services are currently working on such an impact assessment with the involvement of the group of independent experts in company law (i.e. Advisory Group on Corporate Governance and Company Law). This Group will carefully study the Parliament's Resolution and its recommendations.

The Commission intends to complete the work on the impact assessment by the end of 2007 and will inform Parliament of its outcome. Depending on the result of the impact assessment, the Commission will take a decision, taking careful consideration of the European Parliament's request, with due respect to Article 192(2) TEC.
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